March 7, 2022

Ms. Joy Simonton

Director/Purchasing Agent

Williamson County Purchasing Department
100 Wilco Way

Georgetown, Texas 78626

Subject: Recommendation to Terminate Contract
South San Gabriel Ranches Subdivision Road and Drainage Improvements —
Contract [FB#T4442

The contract is delayed due to a third-party utility conflict with the contract work. The timeline
to relocate the utility does not have a firm completion date. Based on the delay and the
unforeseeable time to begin work, I recommend to the Williamson County Commissioners
Court that they terminate this contract with Terra Path, Inc.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

-

¢

. Terron Evertson, P.E.
County Engineer



